Minutes AGM 2011


Minutes of meeting held Function Room Jerilderie Council Sat. 11th June 8:30pm

Present :   
All Flyers / members listed for competitions plus support and friends

Apologies: 
Jeff Irvin, Geoff Kempster, Paul Moorfield, John Blanchard, Max Kroger      

President Greg Potter welcomed all especially guest Council Manager, David Tamlyn and Ruth McRea Deputy Mayor of Jerilderie.

Minutes of last AGM read by Secretary Rob Gunn and Moved by S Keep and 2nd Garry Whitfield

Business arising from minutes

1. F3J Team selection and funding by LSF

1. Wasn’t conclusive from previous meeting 

2. Nick Chabrel suggested that changes may need to be made to F3J selection at next meeting. 

3. NC proposed that MAAA needs a formal motion to regarding the F3J selection process as it is a problem every 2 years. Moved Nick C / Steve Keep

4. In the course of this meeting it was decided after a round of discussion that the following funding would take place.

5. 1.That this year LSF would support the F3B team by $1000 and the F3K team by $750. It was decided that the F3J team would get $1000 or similar next year. Voted  and carried

2. MAAA be asked to adopt LSF  Open Thermal rules as the new Australian Open Thermal Rules

1. It was suggested that Nick  was looking into this as a member of the MAAA Gliding Sub Committee

2. Penalty for parachute passing through turnaround during competition

i.  Greg Potter moved that this be 100 points

ii. Nick Chabrel offered that the FAI safety rules impose 300 point penalty

iii. Marcus Stent moved that 100 point penalty be applied to final score / 2nd Daniel Haskell

3. A special general meeting was held last year to approve a change to the constitution to make the financial year end May 31st each year instead of 30 June. This was submitted for registration   but rejected due to deficiencies in another area. Gerry believed that this was to do with the “grievances procedures”. He intention is to re-draft the constitution, put it to a Special General Meeting next year and re submit.

PRESIDENT'S report:

President Greg thanked his committee; he discussed the work that is still to be done to catch up with recording LSF Levels   He thanked Gerry Carter for the work done on Glider Score.

He reported that he was happy with the course layout and the planning that had prevailed and the committee will do further work on planning for next year

With regard to Gerry Carters Agenda Item, and Carl Strautin’s comment about member fees he stated that Due to LSF affiliation we will not charge a “membership “. It has been discovered that the MAAA does not require a fee to be levied on members of “Special Interest Groups”. 

TREASURER'S  Report:

MO’Reilly has posted Treasurers report on WEB. He thanked Chris Adams for work done on WEB and the Scale Fly Easter group for a contribution of funds

Under the topic of ITEMS PROPOSED BY MEMBERS

The membership question was dealt with in president’s report

G Potter proposed that we change to 4 man teams. Some discussion prevailed. Comment made about breaking up existing teams and the value of the social aspect of the meet as well. Unanimous decision to leave as 5 man teams

Gerry Carter proposed that meeting should be run on formal business protocol where only items on the Agenda be dealt with, discussion prevailed motion not continued

Carl Strautins moved that competition be moved to Easter – all against

Carl Strautins moved that tournament rules remain the same 2nd by Garry Whitfield –a modification was offered by Gerry Carter that we follow F3J rules and allow 3 models in heat, this was 2nd by Garry. And was carried
. M O'Reilly offered We should also remove the rule limiting the pilot to 2 attempts only, as F3J is now unlimited.

Meeting closed approx. 9.30 pm

